

October 2, 2017

Gavin Battarino, Special Project Officer Environmental Approvals Branch Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change Gavin Battarino@ontario.ca

Marc Léger, Project Manager
Ontario Regional Office
Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency / Government of Canada
Hardrock@ceaa-acee.gc.ca

Dear Sirs:

## SUPPORT FOR GREENSTONE GOLD HARDROCK PROJECT

The Northwestern Ontario Associated Chambers of Commerce are pleased to provide this letter of support for the Greenstone Gold Hardrock Project. This proposed mining development in Greenstone, Ontario will provide hundreds of well-paying jobs during construction and operation and will have a significant positive impact on the entire region of Northwestern Ontario.

We appreciate that Greenstone Gold has worked closely with local Aboriginal communities, the Municipality of Greenstone, and local stakeholders to ensure that their input is reflected in the Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Assessment. This collaborative approach will serve the management team well as they continue to work to bring this exceptional project to reality.

Greenstone Gold is committed to using local and regional suppliers to ensure that the significant benefits of this \$1.2 billion investment are shared through the creation of jobs for our families and economic prosperity for our communities.

We are very supportive of this initiative and look forward to working with Greenstone Gold to realize the immense opportunity that this development offers to our region, our province, and our country.

Yours sincerely,

<Original signed by>

Nathan Lawrence President

c. Eric Lamontagne, Greenstone Gold, eric.lamontagne@ggmines.com

200 S. Syndicate Avenue Suite 102, Thunder Bay, ON P7E 1C9

Tel: 807-624-2626 Fax: 807-622-7752

Website: www.noacc.ca